## London Borough of Hammersmith & Fulham

Environment Services Department 5th Floor, Town Hall Extension, King St, London W6 9JU

Tel: 020 8753 1363

Email: clayton.wong@lbhf.gov.uk

Web: www.lbhf.gov.uk



22 December 2010

Dear Sir / Madam

## **RAVENSCOURT ROAD - HIGHWAY IMPROVEMENTS**

As part of the Ravenscourt Park neighbourhood transport improvement programme, which is funded by Transport for London, the Council is reviewing the traffic management and calming arrangements in the area. Our aim is to improve road safety, improve the environment by reducing street clutter, encourage walking and cycling, and discourage rat running through the area. General investigations and consultations have been carried during the summer this year and transport and streetscape improvements proposals have been identified.

The Council intends to carry out these proposed improvements in Spring, 2011. We are now consulting on these proposals that are focused in your local area.

As part of improving the streetscape environment, the Council is proposing to upgrade the width restriction and the emergency fire access gate in Ravenscourt Road. The new design will further help to prevent unauthorised vehicle access and preserve all existing functions. (Reduce carriageway width, emergency fire access barrier and cyclists friendly) Furthermore, it will declutter the local streetscape and add additional parking space. Please find attached existing and proposed illustrations of the suggested improvements for your reference.

The Council would also like to improve the pedestrian footways in the near vicinity of the footway leading to Ravenscourt Park and aim to ensure better pedestrian safety and disabled access to and from the underground station. The parking space directly in front of the park entrance is proposed to be removed; however there will be no net loss of parking space as additional parking spaces are propose in place of the existing redundant 'School Keep Clear' parking restrictions. Please find an attached plan showing these proposals.

We would like to hear from residents and businesses that live or work in the vicinity of the above area. If you have any comments please do not hesitate to contact me by using the above contact details, or you can leave your comment on www.citizenspace.com/local/lbhf/RavenWidth. Please ensure comments are submitted by Friday 7th January 2011.

Yours truly,

Clayton Wong
Project Engineer
Projects and Development





Director of Environment Nigel Pallace

## Ravenscourt Road width restriction improvements

Existing



## Proposed



